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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S3-14-28 
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 

Financial Management Group 

Adela Flores-Brennan 
State Medicaid Director 
Colorado Department of Health Care 
Policy and Financing 
1570 Grant Street 
Denver, CO 80203-1818 

RE:  TN 24-0019 

Dear Adela Flores-Brennan: 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) has reviewed the proposed Colorado state 
plan amendment (SPA) to Attachment 4.19-D, CO 24-0019, which was submitted to CMS on June 
25, 2024. This plan amendment updates the plan by providing for a two percent rate increase for 
Psychiatric Residential Treatment Facilities (PRTF) services.    

We reviewed your SPA submission for compliance with statutory requirements, including in 
sections 1902(a)(2), 1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30) and 1903 as it relates to the identification of an 
adequate source for the non-federal share of expenditures under the plan, as required by 1902(a)(2) 
of the Social Security Act and the applicable implementing Federal regulations. 

Based upon the information provided by the state, we have approved the amendment with an 
effective date of July 1, 2024. We are enclosing the approved CMS-179 and a copy of the new state 
plan pages. 

If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact Christine Storey at 
Christine.storey@cms.hhs.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Rory Howe 
Director 
Financial Management Group 

Enclosures 

September 12, 2024

 
      

      





TITLE XIX OF THE SOCIAL SECURITY ACT 
MEDICAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 

State of Colorado Attachment 4.19-D 
Page 64 

METHODS AND STANDARD FOR ESTABLISHING PAYMENT RATES - 
OTHER TYPES OF CARE 

16. Psychiatric Residential Treatment Facilities

  UPPER PAYMENT LIMIT (UPL) CALCULATION 

The Department conducts an analysis of the prevailing private-pay and commercial-insurance rates for 
PRTF-like services for the purposes of setting the Upper Payment Limit (UPL) for PRTF services 
according to 42 CFR 447.325. 

PAYMENT RATES 

The PRTF rate is set according to the methodology outlined in this document and is adjusted according to 
Colorado General Assembly appropriation. 

PRTF services shall be reimbursed at the lower of the following: 

l. Submitted charges, or
2. Fee schedule for PRTF services as determined by the Department of Health Care Policy and Financing.

Except as otherwise noted in the State Plan, state-developed fee schedule rates are the same for both 
governmental and private providers. The reimbursement rates were set as of July 1, 2024 and are effective for 
services provided on or after that date. All rates can be found on the official website of the Department of Health 
Care Policy and Financing at www.colorado.gov/hcpf. 

TN No. 24-0019  Approval          Date 
Supersedes TN No.   23-0022        Effective Date July 1, 2024 
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